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NOTICE OF FILMING 
 

 
March 3, 2025 

 
Dear Residents of Britannia Mines, 1012 & 1016 Goatridge Drive, 
 
PF123 Productions Inc. will be filming scenes for the upcoming Hallmark movie trilogy, 
Providence Falls, at the following locations: 
 
Tuesday, March 11 – 1012 & 1016 Goatridge Drive 
Wednesday, March 12 – Britannia Mines 
 
We want to provide you with details about our schedule so you can anticipate any potential 
impact on your daily routine. Below is an outline of our filming activities, including approximate 
times and key actions: 
 
Filming Schedule 
Tuesday, March 11 – 1012 & 1016 Goatridge Drive 
7:00 AM –  12:00 PM – Crew arrival and setup 
12:00 PM – 10:00 PM – Interior and exterior filming at both locations 
10:00 PM – 11:00 PM – Quiet pack-up; trucks depart and park at Britannia Mines 
 
Wednesday, March 12 – Britannia Mines 
7:00 AM – 9:30 AM – Crew arrival and setup 
9:30 AM – 11:00 PM – Filming inside Britannia Mines 
11:00 PM – 1:00 AM (March 13) – Location restoration by a reduced crew while trucks quietly 
depart. 
 
Parking on Goatridge Drive: 
 
We plan to park essential work trucks on the south side of Goatridge Drive, from 1073 
Goatridge Drive to Quarry Lane — approx 500 ft of Essential trucks. If you require specific 
parking accommodations, please contact us, and we will do our best to assist. 
 
Important Notice: There is NO loud noise, SPFX or Gunfire/explosions associated with our 
work.  As part of their costumes, actors will carry rubber simulated exposed firearms. The 
RCMP will be  notified in advance of our work. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns about our filming activity, please contact Ginger 
Schabler at 778-233-9265.  During filming, you can reach out to Andrew Suttar, assistant 
location manager, at 778-991-8456.   
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Thank you for your cooperation and support. If you have any questions or concerns, please 
don’t hesitate to reach out. 
 
Best regards, 
PF123 Productions Inc. 


